From: alison I

Sent: 29 March 2019 08:55
To: Planning
Subject: 're planning application ref. 2018/3672/P.

To whom it may concern:

I am writing to object to planning application 2018/3672/P. It is a wholly unsuitable development
which would ruin forever a tranquil haven for nature and people using this part of the unique and
irreplaceable haven that is Hampstead Heath. The leafy and tranquil Millfield lane is not a road for
regular traffic use and this development would create one , endangering the lives, of the many
people including young children who regularly use it. The lane is very busy with people accessing the
swimming ponds and Kenwood House, especially in the summer months. Bats, birds , insects,and
other wildlife, some of it under threat, would be unnecessarily disturbed, threatened and
endangered, long lived trees and other flora and fauna would be damaged , noise levels would
increase as more recent housing development along this lane has proved, ruining the tranquil,
peaceful and leafy nature of this lane. The building of numerous basements as part of this
development would damage the fragile underwater stream system this area is known for affecting
the neighbouring swimming ponds and nature sanctuaries adjacent t to this proposed development.
Pollution from traffic emissions, light, noise and heat from the buildings would appear where appear
where there is currently none People go this to this part of London to escape noise, traffic,
urbanisation and to recharge themselves by the unique natural beauty of Millfield Lane and the
surrounding ponds and Hampstead Heath. This development would Rob thousands of people of the
the unique, necessary and natural environment at the drives of and on Hampstead Heath and
benefiting 5 families. This proposed development is unacceptable and must be rejecected.



